



Subject: Important Update Regarding Fountain Hills Virtual Academy


Date: July 9, 2025


Dear FHVA Students and Parents,


Thank you for your ongoing support and engagement in our school community. I hope 
you are all enjoying a wonderful summer!


I want to inform you that earlier this summer, the Fountain Hills Unified School District 
Governing Board, upon Dr. Jagodzinski's recommendation, approved the integration of 
the Fountain Hills Virtual Academy into Fountain Hills High School. This decision is 
based on the belief that students should attend classes in person whenever possible.

We understand that this change may raise some concerns. However, for students who 
are unable to attend in-person classes, there will still be an opportunity to continue 
their academic work virtually. Those needing this option must meet with me to receive 
Principal approval and to create an academic class schedule that meets individual 
needs as well as Arizona and Fountain Hills District requirements.


To schedule a meeting, please contact my administrative assistant, Michelle Smout, at 
480-664-5400 or msmout@fhacademics.org. Thank you for your understanding and 
support as we navigate this change together.


Warm regards, 

Dr. Kimberly Weeldreyer

Fountain Hills Middle School 

Principal



